
My $8.00 putter….
Since my pal jamiahsh mentioned my $8.00 putter, I guess now
is a good time to tell how I happen to own said putter. I am
not a golfer by any means. I’ve played maybe 2 games of golf
in my lifetime. In both games, I did lousy. My drives were
short, but straight, my short game was all over the place, and
putting on a real green, forget about it. The one thing I do
reasonably well with a golf ball is miniature golf, especially
the par 2 Putt Putt courses. I’ve played on a few, and while
I’m nowhere near to being a Putt Putt pro, I usually can break
or make par on these courses after a round or two to get used
to it. As with any sport, somedays you just don’t have it, so
I don’t always make par.

Anyway, on to the story of my $8.00 putter. A few of years ago
(was it really so long??, yes, it was during our magic show) a
group of us were invited to have a day at the nearest Putt
Putt / Go-Cart place. I got to the town a little early and we
stopped at a local sporting goods store. I’m not sure now if I
stopped with the thought of picking up a putter, or just saw
it when I got there, and had the idea, but anyway C is a
slightly competitive person, and his friends know this about
him. Me, I’m never beyond trying to set someone up for a joke,
so knowing about his nature, I wanted something to play games
with his mind.

So I picked up the cheapest putter available at the sporting
goods store. For 8 American dollars, I picked up a putter that
was much better than the clubs at the local Putt Putt. And it
gave me a wonderful joke to play on the rest of the gang. I
arrive at the Putt Putt with putter in hand. Now everybody
thought that I was a serious putter. I saw fear in their eyes.
(not really but it sounds good doesn’t it?) I did have a
really good game that day, having quite a few holes-in-one and
ended up in first. I was lucky my putter worked. I may have
looked a fool if I didn’t have a good game. After that I don’t
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think too many believed that I just picked the putter up that
day.  They  can  comment  if  they  remember.  But  I  think  my
youngest convinced them.

So now, I always have that putter with me during the summer
months. My youngest and I frequent the putting places often,
and I’ve grown used to my stick. Sometimes, like today, it
brings out the fear in my opponents…. Ha ha ha (how do you
write an evil laugh???))


